Hainford Annual Parish Meeting

Held in the village hall on Wednesday May 10th.2017 at 7.00

Present:  No electors, six councillors and the Clerk 

Mr.S.Howes (Vice-chairman of the Parish Council) presided.

1. Minutes of the 2016 annual parish meeting were confirmed and signed.

2. Annual Report by the Chairman of the parish Council
The year started off with a payment of £2,750 as the Parish share of a 50/50 scheme with Norfolk County Council which enabled the footpath to be extended from Waterloo Road round the corner into Newton Road as far as the bus stop. We await to hear whether this scheme will be continued in 2017/2018.

Our chairman Tony Cowles left us last summer and moved away to Fakenham after several years making a valued contribution to the community in Hainford. I was subsequently elected as chairman with Stephen Howes as my vice chairman. This left one vacancy on the Council which members sought to fill by co-option. This proved difficult despite repeated advertising in the newsletter and noticed posted in the village. We are pleased, however to welcome Alex Hackett who was co-opted in April.

The Council finances remain in a healthy position with almost £26,000 being carried forward but this includes £6,375 community infrastructure levy which must only be used on infrastructure improvements and is to be spent within five years. The Council will be determining the destination of these funds in due course.

The BT phone box in Chapel Road had not been used for even one call in over a year and when consulted the Council raised no objection to it’s removal.

The Council examines all planning applications and although not part of the planning decision process it’s stance against further development has been backed by the planning authority (Broadland District Council) who have not approved various new development proposals put forward in the past year as they take the view that this should be in villages with more facilities and better transport links.

The issue of Chequers Field which is ultimately to be gifted to the Parish Council under the planning agreement has yet to be resolved. The developer has completed Chequers Meadow and is ready to hand over the land and the commuted sum for ongoing maintenance. It has, however become apparent that the longstanding boundaries shown on the land registry records incorporate part of the Chequers PH car park and the area with the children’s slide. The Council are not prepared to take the land whilst there are unresolved issues and until agreement has been reached with all concerned. Members of the Council met with Enterprise Inns who made some very positive proposals but these had to be taken back to their board of management and we wait for them to put these into a formal offer.

Finally, thank you to all members of the Council and the Clerk for their support over the past twelve months.










Linda Rogers - Chairman
3. Parish Council Accounts The Clerk gave a summary of the draft accounts for 2016/2017.Balances carried forward were £25,913.29 including £6,375.37 Community Infrastructure Levy.

4. Annual Police Report P.C.Shepherd gave a summary of activity during the past year which had been extremely quiet in Hainford. Different recording methods meant he was unable to give specific figures as the data was now combined with Hevingham and Stratton Strawless. A total combined record showed 66 crimes during the year.
5. County and District Council Reports None
7. Any other business None


The meeting closed at 7.15 p.m.
